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   MD-31 Water Main Project   
 
As warm temperatures arrive, there will be  
more activity with the project. I ask that you be  
understanding and patient with the construction on  
High and Main Street. While it can be inconvenient in  
the short term, it is ultimately for the betterment of the Town. 
  
The project progress is updated every two weeks on the Town’s website and official  
Facebook page. Once the water main improvement project is completed, the Maryland 
State Highway Administration (SHA) is expected to begin its responsibilities on MD-31. 
This will include new ADA-compliant sidewalks and ramps, retaining walls, curbs,  
pedestrian lighting, and paving. Below are two renditions of what the Town plans for the 
400 block of High Street to look like. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
My Pet Peeve #2, grass growing in the sidewalks and curbs. With warm weather  
approaching, grass will be growing. Grass growing on sidewalks can be frustrating  
because it not only looks unkempt but can also make walking or biking more  
challenging. It’s like nature reclaiming its territory but in inconvenient places. Please 
take pride and a few minutes to make our town look nice. In case you were wondering 
what my #1 Pet Peeve is, automakers not putting turn signals on some cars and trucks. 
 
New Windsor Fire Department Carnival will be held Tuesday, May 21 through Saturday, 
May 25. Come out and enjoy great carnival food, entertainment, as well as rides. The 
GIANT parade will be on Wednesday, May 22 at 7:00 PM sharp! The carnival is the fire 
department’s major fundraiser helping them raise funds for equipment and other  
operational needs.  
 
 

“The heart of a volunteer is never measured in size,  
but by the depth of the commitment to make a difference in the lives of others.” 

DeAnn Hollis 

MAYOR ROOP’S MESSAGE 



 

 

TOWN CALENDAR 
APRIL 
3  Town Council Meeting at 7pm 
4  Yard Waste Pick Up 
5  Yard Waste Pick Up 
15  Work Session Meeting at 7pm 
15 Tax Day 
18  Yard Waste Pick Up 
19 Yard Waste Pick Up 
22  Planning Commission Meeting at 6pm 
27  Bulk Trash Day 
27 Town Beautification Day 
 
 
MAY 
1  Town Council Meeting at 7pm 
9  Yard Waste Pick Up 
10  Yard Waste Pick Up 
12 Mother’s Day 
20  Work Session Meeting at 7pm 
21-25 NWVFD—Carnival 
22 NWVFD-Parade 
23  Yard Waste Pick Up 
24  Yard Waste Pick Up 
27 Memorial Day—Town Hall Closed 
28  Planning Commission Meeting at 6pm 
30 Trash Pick Up—THURSDAY  
 
 
JUNE 
5  Town Council Meeting at 7pm 
6  Yard Waste Pick Up 
7  Yard Waste Pick Up 
14  Flag Day 
16 Father’s Day 
17  Work Session Meeting at 7pm 
19  Juneteenth—Town Hall Closed 
20  Yard Waste Pick Up 
21  Yard Waste Pick Up 
24  Planning Commission Meeting at 6pm 
 
 

**Meeting dates and times are subject to  
changes.  Please confirm dates and times at the 

Town website www.NewWindsorMD.gov** 
 
 

***Yard waste pick up is the first full week 
of the month and the 3rd week of the 

month. Dates are firm,  
unless an emergency or inclement weather 

occurs—Rain dates are the  
following Monday*** 

 

 

 
TOWN BEAUTIFICATION DAY! 

 
SATURDAY, APRIL 27th 

8:00am 
 
Spring is around the corner and it’s time to 

come together and beautify our town. 
 

If you would like to volunteer, please meet 
at Town Hall at 8am on  

Saturday, April 27th. 
 

All are welcome and appreciated. 
 

See you then! 

Receive your newsletter and/or  
water bill faster!  

 
If you prefer your newsletter and/or  

water bill electronically, please email 
info@newwindsormd.org.   

Please include name, address, phone 
number and email address.  

 
For an easy way to send your contact 

information scan this QR code! 
 
  



 

 

BULK TRASH DAY—Rain or Shine! 
 

SATURDAY, APRIL 27th 
8:00 A.M.—12:00 P.M. 

 
Bulk trash is for large items that cannot go with regular trash, with the 

exceptions of paint cans, concrete, tires and building materials. 
 

Accepting bulk metal, such as appliances, lawn mowers, etc. 
 

If residents wish to recycle computers and electronics they need to 
take it to the recycling center at the County Landfill.  If not, they will be 

thrown in with the regular bulk trash.  
 

Bulk trash must be brought to the Public Works facility located on  
Geer Lane.  Identification will be required to show proof  you reside 

within town limits. 
 

Please call the Town Office with any questions of what we can accept 
at Bulk Trash. 

TRASH/RECYCLING PICK-UP IS 
WEDNESDAY EACH WEEK  

UNLESS SPECIFIED IN THE TOWN 
CALENDAR. 

 
CHECK NEWSLETTER and  

WEBSITE  CALENDARS  FOR  
SCHEDULE CHANGES DUE TO  

HOLIDAYS. 
 

Your trash must be taken out the night 
before to ensure pick up.  
 
Each stop may have up to 3 trash con-
tainers of household refuse per week with 
each container limited to 25 pounds. 
 
Each stop may also have up to 3 recycle 
toters per week with each toter limited to 
25 pounds.  
 
If you are in need of a recycle  
toter, please call Town Hall at  
410-635-6575. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

YARD WASTE 
Begins Thursday, April 4th! 

Collection Reminders: 
 
1. Yard waste can be put in brown pa-

per yard waste bags (can be pur-
chased at Walmart, Lowes or Home 
Depot. 
 

2. Yard waste can be put into cans.  
Please make sure lids fit and holes 
are drilled in the bottom of the cans 
for drainage.  Please NO cans that 
are broken and/or have sharp edges. 
 

3. Tree limbs can NOT exceed more 
than 4 ft. long and 4 inch in diameter 
and must be tied into bundles. 

  
4. Anything too big for pick up may be 

taken to the Geer Lane dumpster. 
  

5. Please NO DOG WASTE or trash 
mixed into yard waste!! 

 
Dates on the calendars are firm,  

unless an emergency or inclement 
weather occurs.  

 
RAIN DATES WILL BE THE  

FOLLOWING MONDAY! 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
For more than 35 years, Human Services Programs (HSP) of Carroll County, Inc., has served 
as Carroll County’s Community Action Agency – leading the fight against  poverty. 
 
“HSP gives HOPE, inspires CHANGE, and provides OPPORTUNITY by mobilizing our  
community in the fight against poverty,” said Scott Yard, executive director of HSP. “That is our 
mission statement. We believe with the right supports in place, everyone can embrace hope, 
make meaningful changes, and capitalize on opportunities that will lead them to a fulfilling, 
self-sufficient life.”  
 
HSP’s services are designed to address the root causes of poverty, as well as compliment and 
leverage public services. “Our programming has significantly diversified throughout the years to 
address varying needs,” Yard said.    
 
HSP’s Economic Mobility (EM) program is an example of just that. EM encompasses Financial 
Education (FE) Services, Opportunity WORKS – employment support for high-barrier 
participants, and HSP's Volunteer Income Tax Assistance (VITA) Site, which prepares free tax 
returns, year-round, for low-to-moderate income households (less than $64,000 in 2023).   
 
An IRS-sponsored, volunteer-based program, VITA promotes taxpayer education, accessing 
vital tax credits, as well as saving your refund. Last year, HSP’s VITA Site prepared a total of 
740 tax returns between January and June.  
 
“Taxpayers saw an average refund of $1,806 between state and federal refunds last year.  
Essentially, more than $1.1 million went back into the community in the form of refunds,” Yard 
said. “Basically, one out of every 3 taxpayers saved a portion of their refund, which was  
fantastic, as our agency employs a financial education coach to work with those individuals 
looking to create solid spending plans.   
 
HSP’s FE Services provide monthly financial education workshops, individual financial coaching 
services for up to 12 months, as well as a one-time consultation appointment. FE Services  
include banking, budgeting, creating savings, how to be a good tenant, reducing debt and  
improving your credit score. 
 
HSP is 501(c)(3) non-profit that provides county-wide services throughout Carroll to meet basic 
human needs, including: shelter, housing, utility assistance, eviction prevention, integrated case 
management, family support and economic mobility. Assisting almost 7,000 low-to-moderate 
income residents annually, nearly all of the County's low-income population is served through 
one or more of HSP's programs. 
 
If you or someone you know can benefit from one or more of HSP’s services, or would like to 
join the movement to serve the organization’s mission, call 410.857.2999 or visit 
www.hspinc.org. 

http://www.hspinc.org


 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
You are invited to attend the 18th annual New Windsor National Night Out on Tuesday, August 6, 2024 
from 6:00 PM to 8:00 PM. The event will be held at the New Windsor Fire Department’s Carnival 
Grounds, located at 101 High Street, New Windsor, Maryland. The event continues to grow each year 
and at the last live event approximately 300 attendees from the community came out to support it. 
 
We hope that you can join us in growing the event by representing your organization. If you are  
interested in attending, please fill out the below registration form and send it back to either  
Master Deputy Kevin McGinnis at kmcginnis@carrollcountymd.gov or the Town of New Windsor at 
info@newwindsormd.org by July 23, 2024. Please note that there are no vendor fees associated with 
being a part of the event, however we do ask that all vendors are set up by 5:30 PM and remain set 
up until the conclusion of the event at 8:30 PM. 
 
There will be food, games, and so much more, so please respond today to join in on the fun. We look 
forward to working with your organization and hope to see you there!! 
 

Registration Form 
 
Organization:            
 
Organization Address:           
 
Organization Phone:           
 
Contact Representative:          
 
Contact Representative Email:          
 
Display (brochures, giveaways, static, live, etc.):       
 
Display Needs (Table, chairs, etc.):         
• Limited number of tables available 

• Limited number of chairs available 

• Canopy tents are highly recommended however are not available. 
 
Number of Representative (s) Attending:        



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Pastor: Rev. Shari M. McCourt -sharimccourt@aol.com 

 

St. Paul United Methodist Church 
200 Main Street 
New Windsor, Maryland 21776 
www.stpaulnewwindsor.com 
410-635-2442 
Sunday Service 10:30am 

Johnsville United Methodist Church 
11106 Green Valley Road 
Union Bridge, Maryland 2791 
Www.johnsvilleumc.org 
410-775-7217 
Sunday Service 9:00am 

The Shepherd’s Staff  
 
The Shepherd’s Staff has a Blessings Closet located at: 
St. Paul United Methodist Church 
200 Main Street, New Windsor 
 
We offer free assistance to all with Non-food Essentials and  
Personal Care items. The Blessings Closet is open the  2nd Wednesday  
of each month from 5:15 – 6:30pm. 

New Windsor Food Bank   
Making a Difference! New Windsor Food Bank opens their food pantry doors every 
Wednesday night from 5:30pm– 6:15pm.  All you need to bring along with you is a form of 
picture ID.  Come in on the side doors on High Street. We will provide a variety of fresh, 
frozen, and canned food items for you and your family. 

Located:  St. Paul United Methodist Church, 200 Main Street, New Windsor, MD  
Hours:  Wednesdays 5:30 - 6:15 pm  
Must Live in New Windsor or Union Bridge Zip Codes 21776 or 21791 

St. Luke’s (Winter’s) Lutheran Church 
701 Green Valley Road / P.O. Box 447 / New Windsor, MD 

410-635-6177  or  Secretary@St.LukesNewWindsor.org 
Sunday Services: 8:30am and 10:30am / Sunday School for Children 9:40am-10:20am 

All  Are Welcome! 
 

Upcoming Events: 
 

Yard Sale-April 13th from 8:00am until 1:00pm 
Be sure to stop and peruse our tables of treasures. Do you have items you wish to sell? The cost is $10 to join 
in the fun. Call the Church office and press 2 for the office administrator. 
 
Strawberry Festival—June 8th from 4:00pm until 7:00pm 
Music, games, food for purchase, strawberries and ice cream! Old fashioned festival with old fashioned prices, 
Kick off summer with us! 

Holy Week Services: 
 
Good Friday, March 29—7:00pm, Tenebrae Service  
Easter Morning, March 31-10:30am 

Holy Week Services: 
 
Easter Morning, March 31—9:00am 

mailto:-sharimccourt@aol.com


 

 



Associated Catholic Charities Inc., Head Start & Early Head Start of 
Carroll County 

Free School Readiness Program 
                                                                             
Associated Catholic Charities, Inc. Head Start and Early Head Start is a federally 
funded  
program that promotes school readiness and family self-sufficiency through holistic services.   
 
Carroll County Head Start/Early Head Start provides a wide range of services from prenatal to 
preschool, for low-income families.  We support the development and growth of  
children from birth to age 5. Our program is MSDE Accredited.  We have seven sites 
throughout the county including Francis Scott Key High and two locations in Taneytown.   
 
For more information or to enroll your child, please contact us at: 667-600-2571 or visit our 
website @ https://cc-md.org/programs/carroll-county-head-start/ 
 

https://cc-md.org/programs/carroll-county-head-start/


 

 

 

West Carroll Rec Council News 
 
West Carroll serves New Windsor, Union Bridge, Taneytown and sur-
rounding areas. Anyone interested in Rec Council  
programs or events is welcome to attend our meetings, which are 
held the 2

nd
 Monday of each month at 7:00pm. 

 
Next Meeting Dates: April 8, May 13 and June 10 
 
Visit our website: www.gowcrc.com 
Facebook: http://www.facebook.com/goWCRC 
 
For general information about West Carroll programs, contact Com-
munity Coordinator, Penny Rockwood at 410-775-1506 or  
prockwood1@verizon.net. 

Eclectic Motor Company 
103 Church Street 
New Windsor, MD 
Ph: (443)-671-6536 

 
We accept clean waste oil! 

 
New Windsor Auxiliary to the Fire Department 

  
The New Windsor Auxiliary to the Fire Company would like to thank the community for their 
continued support.  We look forward to serving you.   
 
We are always looking for new members.  If you would like to serve the community via the 
auxiliary, please contact us at 410-635-2909.  Leave a message and we will get back to you. 
 
The auxiliary has several upcoming events that may interest you. Proceeds from these 
events benefit the New Windsor Auxiliary to the NWVFD.  

Big Money Bingo 
Do you enjoy playing BINGO?  Our Big Money BINGO on April 13, 2024, is the perfect  
opportunity to put your luck to the test. Large Jackpot $1500, Small Jackpot $600, Specials 
pay $300, Regular games pay $200.  Cost $60 in advance or $70 at the door.  Fried Chicken 
dinner included.  Doors open 4:30, first game starts 6:45.  For information or for tickets, call or 
text:  Linda 443-605-8083 or Tressa 443-487-1278. 
 
15 Week Club 
Buy your tickets at the auxiliary booth at the carnival. The ticket price of $15 includes:  50 
drawings and a dinner at the final drawings on October 12, 2024.  Drawings start in July. 
 
Yard Sale 
Saturday, August 24, 2024, at the New Windsor Carnival Grounds. 
Reserve your space now as spaces are limited. 
Call:  410-635-2909 and leave a message (no texts) or text 443-605-8083. 
 
Christmas Craft Show 
New Windsor Auxiliary will be having a Christmas Craft Show on November 16, 2024 at  
Windsor Station (Lower level of fire hall). If you are interested in a space or need more  
information, call Linda: 410-635-2909 and leave a message (no texts) or text 443-605-8083 
and we  will get back to you.   
 
As always, thank you for your support of the New Windsor Auxiliary. 

 

Edgewood Church of the Brethren 
15025 New Windsor Road 
 New Windsor, MD  21776 

 
Worship service is on:  

Sunday mornings at 9:00 AM 
Bible Study is Thursdays at 7:00 PM 

 
Pastor  Paul Leatherman, Jr. 
Lay Preacher—Billy Horton 

New Windsor Presbyterian Church 
200 Church Street 

New Windsor, MD 21776 
 

Adult Bible Class—8AM-8:30AM 
Sunday Worship-8:45AM  
 
All are welcome! We are small in number but have a 
deep love for the Lord and for one another. There is 
a place for you! 
 
1st and 3rd Saturday monthly: 
Household Goods Giveaway 7AM-2PM. 
Donations welcome! 

http://www.gowcrc.com/
http://www.facebook.com/goWCRC




 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Friends and Supporters, 
 
History Needs a Facelift! 
 
We are reaching out to you with excitement and hope for the future of the New Windsor  
Heritage Museum. Our beloved museum has been a beacon of history and culture in our  
community for years, preserving the rich tapestry of our past for generations to come. 
 
However, like any historical gem, our museum needs upkeep and care to maintain its  
splendor. One of our current projects is to revitalize the museum's facade, giving it a fresh coat 
of paint that will not only enhance its appearance but also ensure its longevity for years to 
come. 
 
To achieve this, we're launching a fundraising campaign and inviting you to join us in this  
endeavor. Your generous donations will directly contribute to purchasing high-quality paint, 
hiring skilled professionals, and ensuring that every brushstroke brings our museum's facade 
back to life. 
 
By donating to this cause, you're not just supporting a building; you're investing in the  
preservation of our shared heritage, culture, and identity. Your contribution will help us 
 continue to inspire, educate, and connect with our community, ensuring that the New Windsor 
Heritage Museum remains a cherished landmark for years to come. To donate, please scan 
the qr code below or mail your donation to: New Windsor Heritage, P.O.Box 28,  
New Windsor, MD 21776. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Have you ever visited New Windsor’s museum?  It is right next to the bank at 207 Main 
Street.  Stop by and visit most Saturdays from 10:00 am - 1:00 pm.  Would you like to help us 
preserve and celebrate New Windsor's history? To become a member, open your camera on 
your phone, scan the qr code below and complete a membership form! 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

New Windsor Heritage member, Frank Batavick, has written a new book that features 
the town.  "Establishing Shots: Stories of Life in the Video Age" is part memoir about 
his life in television and part local history with chapters on his family's arrival in  
New Windsor in 1975, the Dielman Inn, the town during the Civil War, and the exotic 
Bloom sisters.  "Establishing Shots" is available at local bookstores and Amazon.com. 





 

 

You’re Invited to the 

Annual Colonial Day at the  
Historic Strawbridge Shrine  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Saturday, June 15, 2024 
10 AM to 4 PM 

2650 Strawbridge Lane, New Windsor, MD 21776 
 

Visit the homestead of Robert Strawbridge, who began the methodist  
movement in 1764 America.  

 
Hear his amazing story. Take a tour of our three historic log buildings with  
costumed guides. Come observe and try some early American skills. Enjoy  

period music. Food and refreshments will be available. 
 

This event is family friendly and Free! 
 

For more information, please call 443-289-0191, email ledbug2001@yahoo.com 
or visit our website, Strawbridgeshrine.org. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Looking for something to do on Tuesday nights? How about joining us for  
Tuesday Night Bingo located in Windsor Station. The New Windsor Fire  

Department holds a weekly bingo year round on Tuesday nights.   
Food is available for purchase each night.  

 
TUESDAY NIGHT BINGO 

 
Doors open at 5:00pm 
Food served at 5:30pm 
Games start at 7:00pm 

 
Bingo will not be held on the following dates due to our carnival and  

neighboring carnivals: 
 

May 21, 2024 
May 28, 2024 
June 4, 2024 
June 11, 2024 

 
Bingo will resume on June 18, 2024 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

www.nwfd10.org 
 

*2 Ways out of home * Test Smoke Alarms *  
STOP DROP ROLL * Have a meeting place  

http://www.nwfd10.org
https://www.nwfd10.org/


 

 

Town of  New Windsor 
209 High Street 
P.O. Box 609 
New Windsor, MD  21776 
 

New Windsor Town Office Hours 
Monday - Friday 9:00 am - 3:00 pm 
Phone: 410-635-6575 
Fax: 410-635-2995 
For Town updates visit 
www.NewWindsorMD.gov or the 
official Facebook page, Town of New 
Windsor, Maryland! 
Return not requested 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
“Come read with us” and “Pop up library” the second Saturday of the month. It is held in the 
New Windsor Community Room at 10 am.  All are welcome! 
 
Save the Date for these upcoming events! 
 
March 9  - Cat In The Hat  
April  13 -  Local Children’s Author  
May 11  - special Guest Phoenix the Leader Rog in Training  
June 8  -   “Come Read With Us” and “Book Fair” plus special guest 


